read 11/24/81

GEORGE E. KUHN & CO.



28 West Center Street Germantown, Ohio 45327-0181

Sales and Service Since 1908



APPLIANCES
TV'S

November 21, 1987

Mr. Stuart Weinberg 730 S. Negley #33 Pittsburg, PA 15232

Dear Stuart:

Your phone call was an enjoyable suprise. I apologize for being a little slow in understanding because we had just returned from Hong Kong and had not adjusted to the time change yet. We had a very enjoyable time in Hong Kong and in China.

The idea you have regarding C. B. Kern and Camp Kern is certainly a good and worthy undertaking which shows much thought. There are not very many Kerns left, but we are in favor of the Fund and give it our blessings. We would like to express our appreciation for all the work that you have done.

It will be an honor and a pleasure to serve on the advisory board, I appreciate your asking me, and I will do everything I can to make the Fund a success.

 ${\tt I}$ have enclosed a copy of the letter that ${\tt I}$ mailed to The Governing Board of The Dayton Foundation.

Thank you:

George E. Kuhn

GEK: gw

enc1.

Local (513) Phones: Germantown: 855-2454 Middletown: 422-1191 Hamilton: 868-1171 Dayton: 228-5963